International Applicants
Graduate Admissions Frequently Asked Questions:
 NOTE: For TOEFLE information please see TOEFLE FAQ’s  
Q: I am an international applicant. Do I need to have all of my transcripts, diplomas and 
     certificates translated?
A: Yes, everything must be translated, and both the originals and translations must be mailed 
     to the Rackham Graduate School or College of Engineering depending on what program
     you are applying for.
     Rackham: 915 E. Washington Street; Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1070; Attn: Transcripts.

     College of Engineering: 2260 Hayward Street; Ann Arbor, MI 48109-2121; 
     Attn: Felicia Becker (Transcripts). 

Q: Do I need to submit with my online application an Affidavit of Financial Support or any
     financial documentation?
A: No, you do not need to submit any financial documents when you apply online.  If you are
     recommended for admission by the NA&ME department and Rackham approves the
     admission, you will be notified by Rackham to submit the Affidavit of Financial Support for
     International Students along with the required financial documentation (i.e. bank       
     statements). See for more information this link -  
http://www.rackham.umich.edu/help/admissions/international_applicants/providing_evidence_of_financial_support/

Q: When will I receive my Visa paperwork (I-20 or DS-2019)? 
A: Once you have provided all required documents needed to prepare your Immigration
    document, and Rackham has received your intention to enroll, Rackham will begin the
    preparation of your I-20 or DS-2019. Please allow a minimum of 10 business days for this
    document to be prepared and mailed by Rackham. If you have any questions or concerns 
    about your I-20 or DS-2019 please contact Rackham at rackadmis@umich.edu.	

Q: If I am not offered Financial Aid from the department during Admissions, is there another
    way to apply/receive financial aid for international students?
A: See link below:
     http://www.finaid.umich.edu/Apply_and_Receive_Aid/Applying_for_Aid/international.asp 

Q: How do I “check-in” when I arrive in Ann Arbor to begin my program?
A: Upon your arrival to the U.S. in F-1 or J-1 status, you are required to report to the International
     Center for a Mandatory Immigration Check-in. Make sure to contact the International Center to
     register for a check-in program immediately upon your arrival, as failure to check-in in a timely
     fashion may result in the loss of your legal status.



